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15 March 2015

Dear Friends in Christ,

The full and complete reality of the one, holy, catholic and apostolic Church exists in every diocese (or, in 
the Christian East, eparchy), because each diocese or eparchy consists of a bishop surrounded by priests 
and deacons, together serving all of the baptized in the territory of the Particular Church. This is why the 
diocese, not the parish, is the basic theological and canonical unit of the Church’s life. But to facilitate the 
coordination of all pastoral activity in its several parishes, every diocese in the universal Church is subdivided 
into smaller districts called deaneries or vicariates forane – from the Latin word “foraneus” meaning outside 
of the city, in this case the See City or place in which the diocesan bishop resides. These deaneries or vicariates 
forane are created by the diocesan bishop along geographical lines so that groups of neighboring parishes 
may cooperate in a variety of ways to fulfill the Great Commission, and from time to time the boundaries of 
deaneries are adjusted to reflect the changing circumstances of the diocesan Church.

Several months ago Bishop Guglielmone asked the Presbyteral Council (a group or senate of priests who advise 
the bishop) to consider the possibility of modifying the boundaries of our deaneries, and the diocesan Office 
of Research and Planning provided detailed demographic data for the Council’s consideration. In January, 
the Council unanimously recommended to Bishop Guglilemone that he establish two new deaneries, and 
he accepted that recommendation. Accordingly, on Easter Sunday the number of deaneries in the Diocese 
of Charleston will go from five to seven, and this growth reflects the increase in the number of Catholics in 
South Carolina. For many years, our five deaneries have been named according to their region in the state 
(the Pee Dee Deanery, Coastal Deanery, Low Country Deanery, Midlands Deanery, and Piedmont Deanery), 
but with the creation of the two new vicariates the names will change to reflect the principal city in each 
deanery: Charleston, Myrtle Beach, Beaufort, Columbia, Rock Hill, Aiken, and Greenville.

Most Catholics know little about these structures, and the creation of the new deaneries will be felt in the 
pew not at all. But to the priests who serve our parishes and to the bishop’s staff who assist him in fulfilling 
his duties to teach, sanctify and govern the Church in South Carolina, this change signifies a new day in our 
diocese and will help us respond more effectively to the steady growth of the Diocese of Charleston. In the 
e-bulletin we are including a map of the territories of the seven deaneries, and you will not be surprised to 
learn that the largest number of Catholics, by a substantial margin, live within the Greenville Deanery – an 
encouraging fact that should spur us all to a renewed dedication to leading others to saving faith in the Lord 
Jesus through radical conversion, deep fidelity, joyful discipleship and courageous evangelism.

Praised be Jesus Christ! Now and forever!

Father Newman
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Calendar of Events
Mass Schedule & Intentions Meetings & Events *
  Sunday, 15 March 2015
  
  7.30 am      @  Deacon Frank Farina
  9.00 am      @  Susan Moore
11.00 am          Pro populo
  1.00 pm          Spanish Mass

Sunday, 15 March 2015

K of C Breakfast: After all morning Masses 
(Macalka)
Nursery during 9.00 am Mass
9.00 am            3 & 4 Year Olds (K4 classroom 
of Sacred Heart Hall)
Nursery during 9.00 Mass
9.00 am            Scripture Study
5.00 pm            Solemn Vespers (church)
6.00 pm            High School Youth Group (M)

  Monday, 16 March 2015

  7.00 am      @  Francine Holowak

Monday, 16 March 2015

6.30 pm            Boy Scout Meeting (M)
6.30 pm            Cub Scouts

  Tuesday, 17 March 2015

  7.00 am      @  Argemira Palacio
12.00 noon   @  Alexis Quartararo

Tuesday, 17 March 2015

8.30 am            Program of Catholic Studies (M)
1.00 pm            Senior Men’s Club

 Wednesday, 18 March 2015 

  7.00 am          Sandy Miller
12.00 noon   @  Richard Herrmann

Wednesday, 18 March 2015

5.00-6.00 pm    Holy Hour & 
                         Confessions (church)
6.30-7.30 pm    Religious Education
6.30-7.30 pm    RCIA
6.30 pm            Program of Catholic Studies (M)

  Thursday, 19 March 2015  

  7.00 am      @  Eddie Batson
12.00 noon   @  Deceased Members /
                          Niemiec Family

Thursday, 19 March 2015   

2.30 pm           Cenacles/Rosary
3.30 pm            Prayer Meeting
6.30 pm            Program of Catholic Studies (M)

  Friday, 20 March 2015
 
  7.00 am          Fr. Jay Scott Newman

Friday, 20 March 2015

6.15 am            Morning Prayer (church) 
6.30-8.00 am    Pillars of Christ
10.00 am          Scripture Study Class
3.10-4.45 pm    Youth Choir Practice
6.00 pm            Way of the Cross (E) (church)
7.00 pm            Way of the Cross (S) (church)

  Saturday, 21 March 2015
  
   5.00 pm     @  Mary Ruffin-Hicks

Saturday,  21 March 2015

8.00-9.00 am    Rosary at Grove Road
                         abortion clinic
3.30-4.30 pm    Confessions (church)

M - McGrady Hall

(E) - English      (S) - Spanish

* All events in Sacred Heart Hall
   unless a location is listed.

Financial Report

Weekend of 7/8 March
     Needed               32,000
     Received              30,616
     Shortage             1,384

     Poor Box                  608

     Black & Indian Mission
                                  2,803

Offertory Year to Date
     Needed           1,184,000
     Received         1,214,249
     Surplus	         30,249

Electronic Giving: If you want 
to have direct management of 
your Electronic Fund Transfer 
online, you can now do so 
through the “Manage Your EFT” 
link on the homepage of our 
website. For more information 
or if you have any questions 
please contact Jennifer Doiron at 
jennifer.doiron@stmarysgvl.org. 

Facebook

‘Like’ us on Facebook at
St. Mary’s Catholic Church

Greenville SC.

Visit us on the web at
www.stmarysgvl.org

mailto:jennifer.doiron@stmarysgvl.org
http://www.stmarysgvl.org
https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Marys-Catholic-Church/104953442881257


http://SMSGala.myab.co
https://aws.passkey.com/event/13051823/owner/6196/home


Catholic Fellowship Dinners for Adults

If you would like to enjoy a good meal and fellowship you 
are invited to attend the evening dinners and socials held 
throughout the year. Meet and greet new and old friends 
of our parishes. Come join us! For information call Judy at 
864.884.9853. 

Parish News

Collection for 14/15 March

Support of the Parish

Welcome Newcomers

We welcome the following new members to our parish 
family: Mrs. Phillis Burnett, Ms. Kayla Turner, Mr. & Mrs. 
Gary Smith and Ms. Jacinta Marie Ortiz.

Bulletin Submissions 

Contact Lisa Watkins at lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org to 
submit items for the e-bulletin. The deadline for items is 
12 days prior to the bulletin date.

Pillars of Christ

Pillars of Christ is a men’s ministry led by a group of St. 
Mary’s men who are on fire with the love of Christ and 
His Church. The group meet on Friday mornings from 
6.15–8.00 am for prayer in the church and then in Sacred 
Heart Hall for study.

Knights of Columbus Breakfast

The K. of C. Monthly Breakfast is scheduled for 
Sunday 15 March in Macalka Dining Room after 
all the morning Masses. All are welcome to share 
breakfast with the parish family.

Prayer Requests

Please pray for all those who are hospitalized and for 
all those who are shut-ins, ill or recuperating at home, 
especially Alan Howard, Alice Howard, Ronald Labbe, 
Andrew Brett, Cassandra Gomes, Paulina Cruz, Brett 
Gervais, Judy Byrum, Charles Moran, Susan Sullivan, 
Gary Blanton and Kitty Norman.

Needed - Transportation to Mass

The office has received a request for transportation 
to Sunday Mass for a couple living at the Cascades in 
Greenville. If you would be able to assist this couple, please 
contact Lisa in the church office at 864.679.4105.

Baptism Class

Prior to having a child baptized at St. Mary’s, you must 
have been registered in the parish for at least six months, 
attending Sunday Mass each week, using the stewardship 
envelopes, and participating in the life of the parish. 
Baptisms take place on Saturdays at 6.15 pm after the 
5.00 pm Mass. Attending a Baptism Preparation Class is 
required and may be attended prior to birth of child.

The next class is scheduled for Tuesday 24 March at 
6.30 pm in Sacred Heart Hall. Pre-registration in the 
Church office is required. Contact T.J. Nielsen at 
timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4114.

Easter Flowers

Parishioners are encouraged to help decorate the 
church and the Baum Center for the Holy Week 
and Easter Liturgies. If you wish to honor a loved one, 
living or deceased, please use your Easter Flower Offering 

envelope or a plain white 
envelope for your donation. 
Please include your name 
and the names of those you 
wish to honor. 

Memorial requests must 
be submitted no later than 
Monday 23 March for the 

names to appear in the Easter Flower list. Thank you for 
your support and cooperation.

St. Mary’s Senior Fellowship

Our mission is to provide fellowship to members of St. 
Mary’s Catholic Church who are 65 years or 
older. Please join us Saturday 14 March at 12.00 
noon in Sacred Heart Hall. Bring your favorite 
dish or dessert to share. For more information, 
contact Patricia Wellham at 864.294.9270.

mailto:timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org


L

Way of the Cross
Fridays of Lent 6 pm English / 7 pm Spanish

13 March
20 march
27 march

Solemn Vespers
Sundays of Lent 5 pm

15 March
22 march
29 march

Lenten Devotions

st. mary’s catholic church

St. Mary’s Catholic Women’s Club
$1,000 Scholarship Award

The Council of Catholic Women’s mission is to respond with Gospel values 
to the needs of the Church and society. It strives to support and educate all 
Catholic women in Spirituality, Leadership, and Service. This Scholarship was, 
therefore, created to encourage and promote such themes among Catholic females 
graduating from high school, in a continuing education program, or enrolled in 
a college or university. The applicant must be a registered member of St. Mary’s 
parish. Deadline is 27 April 2015.

To download the application, visit www.stmarysgvl.org and click on ‘Parish 
Organizations’, then ‘Women’s Club’.

Culture of Life
40 Days for Life Campaign

18 February - 29 March

40 Days for Life Candlelight Vigil with 
Bishop Guglielmone is scheduled for 
7 pm on Friday 20 March @ Greenville 
Women’s Clinic, 1142 Grove Road. 
Please come and pray a multi language 
rosary for the end of abortion. Please 
contact: JoAnn Gorman 864.248.0264 
or Ingrid Ireland 864.329.0044 for 
more information.

Culture of Life meeting will be held 
during the Knights of Columbus 
breakfast on Sunday 15 March at 10.30 
am. Please try to attend. It will be a 
very short meeting. If you would like 
anything put on the Agenda, please 
contact Chuck Gaschler.

If you are interested in joining the 
Culture of Life Ministry, please contact 
Chuck Gaschler at 864.360.7744.

Faith Formation 
News

Religious Education
Grades 1-8

Classes meet on
Wednesday 6.30-7.30 pm

Sunday Mornings
for 3 & 4 Year Olds

Class meets at 9.00 am in the K-4 
classroom of Sacred Heart Hall.

Vacation Bible School 2015
Cathletics: Training To Be Champions For Christ

15-19 June from 9 am to noon

St. Mary’s parishioners, entering K5 - 5th grade, are welcome to attend this fun 
filled week of faith based learning!  A nursery for younger children (rising K-4 
and younger) will be provided for children of volunteers only. Registration forms 
for families, teen volunteers and adult volunteers are now available online at 
stmarysgvl.org under Catechesis tab or the church office.

We are now looking for adult volunteers; if you are interested please contact 
Elizabeth McLeer at gemcleer@gmail.com or 864.245.0753. 

stclareshomesc.org

http://www.stclareshomesc.org
http://www.stmarysgvl.org/our-parish/parish-organizations/st-marys-womens-club/
mailto:gemcleer@gmail.com
http://www.stmarysgvl.org/catechesis/vacation-bible-school/


PERPETUAL

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION
St. Mary Magdalene

A key card is required to enter the chapel. 
If you would like to sign up as an adorer 
or regular visitor, or just visit for the day, 
please come to the St. Mary Magdalene 
parish office Monday - Friday, between 
9.00 am and 3.30 pm.

Prince of Peace

Please contact Tom O’Donnell (POP 
parishioner and Guild coordinator) at 
864.610.0588 if you would like to take one 
of these hours.

Hours in need of an adorer
Monday 2 pm

Secular Franciscans
Lenten Retreat

“Peace & the Consecrated Life”

21 March (new date) from 9.30 am - 3.30 
pm at St. Anthony of Padua (309 Gower 
St. Greenville). Speakers: Fr. Mike Jones, 
OFM and Br. Henry Fulmer, OFM. The 
retreat will also include: Celebration of 
Mass, Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 
Way of the Cross and Confessions. Lunch 
will be provided - No cost, but registration 
is required. (A free will offering will be 
taken for the speakers). RSVP by 18 March 
to Alice Ramos, OFS at Lekceorha@att.net 
or 864.246.1684.

Catholic Bioethics and End-of-Life Workshop

A Workshop on Catholic Bioethics and End-of-Life Issues will be offered 
at Our Lady of the Rosary Catholic Church in the Media Center, 3710 
Augusta Road, Greenville, on Saturday 21 March from 10.00 am - 12.30 pm. 
The Diocese of Charleston will present this workshop: Father Jeffrey Kirby, 
Diocesan Vicar of Vocations, Kathy Schmugge, Director of the Office 
of Family Life, and Michael Acquilano, Catholic Directory Committee 
will be speakers. Topics such as the difference between ordinary and 
extraordinary medical care, how to discuss end-of-life issues with doctors 
and loved ones, and how to prepare directives such as the South Carolina 
Will To Live. Laura Vail LMSW of Agape Hospice will speak on hospice 
care from 12.30-1.00 pm. Refreshments will be served. Call Victoria Norris 
at 864.967.2713 or email gvnorris@charter.net with questions or to RSVP.

Is God Calling you to Carmel?

Wanting to deepen your faith and prayer 
life?  Drawn to Carmelite spirituality? The 
Lay Carmelites invite interested Catholic 
men and women to visit our monthly 
meeting. Call Jan 864.287.5495 for more 
information.

mailto:lekceorha@att.net
mailto:gvnorris@charter.net


Feast of St. Joseph
&

Fr. Smith Installation
 

Come celebrate the Feast of St Joseph and the 
installation of Fr. Smith as Pastor to Prince of 
Peace, on Thursday, 19 March at 6 pm. Fr. Jay Scott 
Newman, Dean of the Piedmont Deanery, will 
preside.

Events:
English High Mass
Procession with the St Joseph Statue
Blessing of the St Joseph Table
Potluck Dinner

Bring bread to be blessed and a covered dish to 
share for dinner! The feast of St Joseph is celebrated 
as Father’s Day in Catholic countries around the 
world, and we would especially like our fathers to 
attend and share in this wonderful celebration of the 
Patron Saint of Fathers.

“But when he came to himself he said, ‘How many of my father’s hired servants have bread enough and to spare, but I 
perish here with hunger! I will arise and go to my father, and I will say to him, “Father, I have sinned against heaven and 
before you; I am no longer worthy to be called your son; treat me as one of your hired servants.”’ And he arose and came 
to his father. But while he was yet at a distance, his father saw him and had compassion, and ran and embraced him and 
kissed him. And the son said to him, ‘Father, I have sinned against heaven and before you; I am no longer worthy to be 
called your son.’ But the father said to his servants, ‘Bring quickly the best robe, and put it on him; and put a ring on his 
hand, and shoes on his feet; and bring the fatted calf and kill it, and let us eat and make merry; for this my son was dead, 
and is alive again; he was lost, and is found.’ And they began to make merry.” - St. Luke 15.17-24.

Area Lenten Penance Services

Monday 16 March at 7.00 pm
St. Mary Magdalene on Woodruff Road

Tuesday 24 March at 7.00 pm
St. Joseph in Anderson

Monday 30 March at 7.00 pm
Immaculate Conception in Hendersonville

Register at SCCatholicScholars.org
	            WCKI 1300 AM

Visit catholicradioinsc.com

http://www.catholicradioinsc.com
http://www.sccatholicscholars.org/sc-catholic-scholars/spring2015/


www.stmarysgvl.org/our-school

Main Office Number: 864.271.3870
Email: school.office@stmarysgvl.org

Fax: 864.271.0159

Nelle Palms
Director of Admissions

nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4117

Pat Lanning
Safe Environment Coordinator
patricia.lanning@stmarysgvl.org

Lisa Lyvers
Director of St. Mary’s Classic & Gala

lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org

2015-2016 Admissions Testing

St. Mary’s School has begun the 2015-2016 new family 
application process for grades K3-8. Admissions testing is 
required for grades K5-8 and the next testing date is:

Wednesday 25 March at 1.00 pm

Applications and registration for testing are required. 

Please see our website for more information:
www.stmarysgvl.org/our-school/admission-overview/

or
contact Nelle Palms, Director of Admissions

at nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4117

“Evening with St. Mary’s” Annual Gala
Friday 29 May

7.00 pm at Embassy Suites

Go to http://SMSGala.myab.co 
 
Come enjoy heavy hors d’oeurves, an open bar, dancing and bidding!
 
New for 2015
At this year’s Gala, we are introducing mobile and online bidding 
for our silent auction items. The excitement of the silent auction will 
begin before the party even starts! 
 

Electronic bidding will begin the week before the Gala. You will 
need to register in order to make use of this new electronic feature: 
stay tuned for more information! This year’s silent and live auctions 
will be exceptional with exciting packages and vacations homes up 
for bidding. 
 

In the meantime, purchase your tickets, line up your babysitters, and 
save the date to celebrate the end of the school year.
 

Please contact Lisa Lyvers at lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org if you have 
any questions. 

School Spotlight
1st Grade - iPad Friday

Each week, Mrs. Carpin’s 1st grade class enjoys iPad 
Friday. Abby Phonics is available on the classroom 

iPads, and the students 
get to choose from six 
different educational 
activities which help 
young readers improve 
and enforce their 
phonics skills.

mailto:school.office@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:patricia.lanning@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:lisa.lyvers@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:nelle.palms@stmarysgvl.org
http://www.stmarysgvl.org/our-school/admission-overview/
http://www.stmarysgvl.org/our-school/school-main/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Marys-Catholic-School/363265600431677
http://SMSGala.myab.co


		  Follow us: Facebook.com/LVgreenville	 Email us: LVgreenville@gmail.com

		  Visit us at: www.lvgreenville.com			               Call: 864.266.8843

All young adults (18-39)

are welcomed & encouraged to join

our ministry whose mission is to help

young adults answer the universal call to holiness.

Study
Women’s Book Study

Tuesday
St. Francis Eastside - Room 201

Father Karol Wojtyla (Pope John Paul II) 
published Love and Responsibility in 1960, 
the fruit of his pastoral work, particularly 
among young people. His analysis of 
the true meaning of human love is life-
transforming and practical, shedding light 
on real issues between men and women.

Edward Sri unpacks the contents of this 
great work, making it accessible to every 
reader. The author emphasizes the down-
to-earth nature of Love and Responsibility, 
helping readers appropriate practical 
information.

Discussion led by Lorena R and 
Christina C. Questions? Call Christina - 
443.986.5945 or Lorena - 843.833.3820.

Service
Saturday 25 April from 8 am - 12 noon at 2 Abba Way (use 210 Edwards 
Street to get to the neighborhood) Taylors, SC 29687. Christina C is 
organizing a LVG team to help with the Pope Francis Habitat for Humanity 
build! Tasks include putting on the 2nd coat of paint and installing the 
attic hatch. You will need this Waiver of Liability Form.

More information and RSVP on the Facebook event.

Lucis Via Winter Bible Study

The Gospel of Mark

St. Mary’s Catholic Church

Downstairs in Sacred Heart Hall

Mondays from 7.00 - 8.30 pm
until 30 March

Please plan to bring your Bible; many folks 
use the Ignatius Study Bible. Readings/

homework will be assigned.

March - Salsa Lessons. Join us for an evening of Salsa lessons with Angel 
and Annie at the gym at Prince of Peace Catholic Church. Lessons will 
begin at 8 pm on 16, 24, and 31 March (all Tuesdays with 1 Monday). Wear 
comfortable, slippery-soled shoes!

22 March - Monthly Lunch at Bavarian Pretzel Factory (534 Woods Lake 
Road, Greenville, SC 29607) at 1.00 pm. Host: Annie Z.

26 March - Women’s Rosary Group at 7.30 pm. Join other LVG women 
in praying the rosary! Bring an hors d’oeuvres to share and enjoy wine 
provided by the hostess. The location of the event is the home of Sarah M. 
To get the exact address, contact Sarah at 864.421.4567.

Fellowship

http://www.habitatgreenville.org/wp-content/uploads/2010/08/Adult-Waiver-Form.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/events/1394153174232350/
https://www.facebook.com/LVGreenville
http://www.lvgreenville.com
mailto:lvgreenville@gmail.com


mailto:rneubauer@catholic-doc.org


Father Jay Scott Newman, VF
Pastor of St. Mary’s Church

pastor@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4101

		  Father Jon Chalmers						      Jennifer Doiron
		  Administrator of St. Anselm’s Community			   Director of Finance
		  fatherchalmers@stmarysgvl.org				    jennifer.doiron@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4121							       864.679.4102

		  Father Francisco Cruz						     Jaime Escobar
		  Assisting Priest							      Director of Facilities
		  fathercruz@stmarysgvl.org					     jaime.escobar@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4116							       864.679.4107

		  Father Bart Leon						      Robert Lee
		  Administrator of St. Rafka Church				    Organist
		  bartleon@gmail.com						      robert.lee@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.469.9119							       864.901.4200

		  Deacon Diego Ferro						      Joann Miller
		  Director of Hispanic Ministry					    Director of Religious Education
		  diego.ferro@stmarysgvl.org					     joann.miller@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4112							       864.679.4110

		  Deacon John Heuser						      Timothy Nielsen
		  Director of Liturgical Ministries				    Director of Christian Formation
		  john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org					     timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4113							       864.679.4114

		  Deacon George Tierney					     Pat Perkins
		  Director of Diaconal Ministries				    Director of Administration
		  george.tierney@stmarysgvl.org					    pat.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4115							       864.679.4109
	
		  Vickie Acosta							       Lisa Watkins	
		  Executive Assistant to the Pastor				    Director of Communications
		  vickie.acosta@stmarysgvl.org					     lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4100							       864.679.4105

		  Arlen Clarke							       Dorothy Whalen
		  Choirmaster							       Caritas Counseling Services, LLC
		  arlen.clarke@stmarysgvl.org					     dorothy.whalen@stmarysgvl.org
		  864.679.4119							       864.679.4122

mailto:pastor@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:fatherchalmers@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:jennifer.doiron@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:fathercruz@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:jaime.escobar@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:bartleon@gmail.com
mailto:robert.lee@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:diego.ferro@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:joann.miller@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:george.tierney@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:pat.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:vickie.acosta@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:arlen.clarke@stmarysgvl.org
mailto:dorothy.whalen@stmarysgvl.org



